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Subject:   Interference between 2.4 Ghz WLAN (Wireless LAN) and a new WLL (Wireless Local Loop) system in Korea

802.11 is considering, during its current meeting, an Email from Samsung on the referenced subject (attached below for your reference). 

We understand that that interference reduction is being suggested through regulatory means.  (i.e., by increasing the frequency separation between the carriers.)  This would either restrict the use of frequencies composing lower channels of 802.11 or restrict the higher frequencies available to the WLL systems.

We request clarification on the following items, so that we may understand the situation and if appropriate, provide comment:  

o  Are you considering modify the Korean National rules for WLans in the 2.4 GHz band?  

0  If so, is this action being considered to protect the WLAN systems from potential interference from WLL systems or the reverse case?

802.11 is meeting this week.  To assist in our deliberations, we request the favor of your reply within 48 hours.

Regards,

Quote (message from Samsung)

A happy new millennium to you.

In Korea, there was a test to verify the interference between 2.4GHz

Wireless LAN(WLAN) and a new WLL system, which will start service early 2000

year.  For the Hanaro WLL system, the center frequencies of 2.385 and

2.395GHz are temporarily assigned. Its output from base station reaches

43dBm with bandwidth of 10MHz. The output of 2.395GHz has a side lobe

covering above 2.400GHz. This cause the interference at least to channel 1

of IEEE802.11 WLAN.  We saw a negative impact to WLAN near base station and

also a negative impact to WLL terminals at user end. The Korea Radio

Research Lab, who generates the draft for government, is about to finalize

their document.  We have requested them to reduce the power of side lobe

above 2.4GHz or not to use 2.395GHz for WLL to prevent such interference.

But, they are considering to limit the use of channel 1 and 2 of WLAN.

If this happens, it will result in a negative impact to 2.4GHz WLAN market

at Korea.

There may be an impact to Bluetooth and HomeRF devices too.

If you and your company have concerns on this, it is necessary to convey

the concerns to the Korea Radio Research Lab.

e-mail : (Mr. C S Ryu) chsryu@cc.rrl.go.kr 

(Mr. J H Choi) jhchoi@cc.rrl.go.kr

(Mr. S K Park) skpark@pec.etri.re.kr 

I think the following documents are suitable to persuade the Korea

government.

1. Newly amended regulation of JAPAN (Channel 1 ~ Channel 13, Channel 14)

2. Theoretical analysis of the impact to WLAN

3. Any related documents

Best regards,

Hyun Koo Kang

Samsung Electro-Mechanics, Co

E-mail) kanghk95@samsung.co.kr

ps. When you send any opinion to them, send a carbon copy to HK Kang.

End Quote
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